
       

AGENDA REQUEST & STAFF REPORT 

 

MEETING DATE:  September 16, 2024 

SUBJECT: Approval of Document No. 2024-039, a Notice of Intent to Award a contract for 

the Hamehook Rd Bridge #17C32 Replacement Project 

 

RECOMMENDED MOTION: 

Move approval of Chair signature of Document No. 2024-039. 

 

BACKGROUND AND POLICY IMPLICATIONS: 

Deschutes County Road Department prepared bid solicitation documents for the 

Hamehook Rd Bridge #17C32 Replacement project.  The project scope of work includes 

removal and replacement of the existing Hamehook Rd Bridge and other incidental work.  

The project was advertised for bids in the Daily Journal of Commerce and The Bulletin on 

August 14, 2024.  The Department opened bids at 2:00 P.M. on September 4, 2024.   

 

Nine (9) bids were received for this project.  The bid results are as follows: 

 

BIDDER TOTAL BID AMOUNT 

Marcum & Sons, LLC $1,678,025.84 

Cascade Civil Corp $1,733,605.20 

Deschutes Construction Corp $1,834,215.47 

High Desert Aggregate & Paving $1,984,959.00 

Tapani Inc. $2,199,567.50 

Legacy Contracting $2,203.601.48 

BENT LLC $2,209,025.84 

Oregon State Bridge Construction Inc. $2,350,188.55 

JAL Construction $2,385,357.00 

 

Engineer’s Estimate $1,963,722.37   

 

This action issues a Notice of Intent to Award the contract to the apparent low bidder, 

Marcum & Sons, LLC, and allows seven days for concerned parties to protest the award.  If 

there is no protest within the seven-day period, the contract will be awarded to the 

apparent low bidder.  The bid tabulation, including the Engineer's estimate, is attached. 



 

BUDGET IMPACTS:  

Construction of this project is budgeted in the Road Capital Improvement Plan fund (Fund 

465) for Fiscal Year 2025. 

 

ATTENDANCE:  

Cody Smith, County Engineer/Assistant Road Department Director 


